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The Concord Township Board of Trustees met in regular session on Monday, March 28, 2011 at the Concord Township Fire Department.  Chairman Karen Koch called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.  The roll was called; in attendance were Trustees Karen Koch, Joe Garrett and Bart Johnson.  Also present were Fiscal Officer Jill Davis, Fire Chief Todd Cooper, Zoning Inspector Ric Irvine and several residents.  

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and one correction was noted.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  Vote:  Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.

Old Business

The Maynard Road drainage issue from the previous meeting has been turned over to the Delaware Soil and Water office.  In the meantime, the township road department will clean out leaves and debris from the ditches.  Ditches were also checked and a chipper rented for the ditches along Clark Shaw due to a resident complaint.

Trustee Garrett noted many residents have a “hot topic” that they want addressed, whether it be issues with ditches or the cemetery or dogs.  He would like to see the township foster volunteer groups to help with township projects, like planting flowers, etc.  Garrett also thought the Sheriff’s Office may help with projects through their inmate program.  He would like the Board to put thought into how to create township sponsored groups.  Trustee Johnson added he would like the township to develop an e-newsletter through the new website and find out who may want to be part of the volunteer groups.  This would be a great way to get the word out to residents.  Garrett would like to get out in the community to obtain names for the email list.  Johnson suggested a hard mailing first to all residents.  All website changes and township notices could then be emailed out to an e-mailing list.  Zoning board member, Darren Webb suggested using Facebook for township notices and updates.  Micah Wehrling of the fire department will help with these suggestions.

No new information was received on tennis court specs.

The YMCA camp contract was reviewed by Chris Betts, Delaware County Prosecutor’s Office.  He would rather not have a fifty percent resident requirement in the contract since the park is open to all residents.  In addition, the storage building mentioned in the camp contract would be a 4’x6’ structure provided by the YMCA.  Johnson and Garrett disagree with not including the resident requirement.  They agree anyone can use the park, but if our residents are not attending the camps, the township does not even need to deal with offering the YMCA camp at all.  The YMCA could promote the camp through Liberty Township with no benefit to Concord.  Much discussion was held.  It was noted the Concord camp location has been published in their camp brochure, but no one on the Board has seen any type of advertising to Concord residents through the schools or mailings.

Trustee Johnson gave a report on the new township building, which is still not completed.  He says at this rate it won’t be completed until June.  There are “tons” of little things that need fixed and/or completed, from crooked tile and uneven floor areas to exterior issues.  Mr. Irvine mentioned the contractor has called in for final inspections on code issues this week.  Irvine recommended the Board add duct cleaning to the list of services needed since there has been so much concrete dust in the building since the heat was turned on.  Discussion was held on the pending warrant for payment to the contractor.  Since all the materials are in the building to finish the project and there is about $125,000 being retained, the Board agreed to release tonight’s payment.  

The office furniture bids were discussed.  Since one vendor bid a low pressure laminate as a significant savings over the other vendors, Fiscal Officer Jill Davis will contact the other vendors to bid a similar product before the next meeting.

New Business

Mr. Garrett noted the park walking path in the woods needs cleaned of debris.
Zoning member, Frank Niday, told the board the state may be selling the thirteen acres of woods next to the park property.  Trustee Johnson wondered what a reasonable price would be for the parcel and noted it was worth looking into.  Mr. Garrett said in connection with the parks, he would like to see a comprehensive plan done for the township’s park, fire, and cemetery needs, and what is needed for the future of the entire township.  He added it would be a good time to have a study done.  Johnson agreed but said a comprehensive plan may be a two year project versus a services/needs study which would be quicker.  They are separate projects, but would go hand-in-hand.  Garrett noted since parks are driven by the number of people per given area, would the state’s parcel be significant to our existing park or not?  Johnson felt it was at least worth investigating and he would contact Vince at the state youth correction facility for info.  Garrett thought if a purchase took place in 2012, the township could apply to Preservation Parks for a grant.

Mr. Garrett reported he went to the Delaware County Township Officials dinner held at the Council for Older Adults.  He said it was a good meeting and Carol O’Brien may be visiting at an upcoming township meeting.

Zoning Inspector, Ric Irvine, reported the zoning activity increased slightly for March, with six permits being issued.

The Board of Elections will be conducting a site review of the new township building.  It would be used for voting precincts F and G (Scioto Reserve).
A letter was received about offering a township-wide litter cleanup project.  Mr. Johnson moved and Mr. Garrett seconded for Trustee Koch to be in charge of the project.  Vote: 3-0.

Chairman Koch certified the Fiscal Officer provided the current financial reports for the township.  Completing business the Fiscal Officer certified funds have been appropriated and money is in the treasury to pay the bills.  Therefore, Mr. Garrett moved and Mr. Johnson seconded to approve purchase orders and pending warrants #872-875, 7730-7747, all totaling $229,547.94.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes.
As there was no further business, Trustee Johnson moved and Trustee Garrett seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Vote: Koch, yes; Garrett, yes; Johnson, yes
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